
SPRING ISSUE-MARCH 2022

The Light

Hello Dayspring Emmaus brothers and sisters.
It is an exciting time for us as we draw near to having Walks again (and I
know that LD’s Tony and Karen are excited to see what God is doing as HE
builds the teams and as HE orchestrates the walks and pilgrims)!
As your board president, I want you to know how much we the board loves
you and that we pray for our community.  We realize just how difficult of a
season we are in.  However, we also recognize that God is and has always
been in complete control.  God is not surprised by the happenings of our
world.  Our board prays often during our meetings.  We ask God for his
presence.  We take time to worship Him.  We pause for prayer throughout
the meetings.  We close each meeting with prayer.  We do this for two
purposes:  1. To be in the presence of God and 2. To gain God’s wisdom as
to what He wants so that we can join God in His work.
We are thankful that God has shown up in our meetings.  Without His
presence, our meetings would be in vain. And so, I leave you with a
request…please join us in constant prayer for these walks.  
1. Pray that God’s name is hallowed and that His will be done here on earth
as in heaven. Matthew 6:9-10
2. Pray for the board and teams of the walk to have God’s wisdom as we
serve on the upcoming walks. James 1:5
3. Pray for unity in the body of Christ. Ephesians 4:1-6
Love in Christ:
Craig Harris

From the Community Lay Directory
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From the Men's Lay Director
BY TONY GUTERMUTH

Hello Emmaus Community! God willing, we are finally ready to welcome the

Pilgrims to Walk 146 on March 31st and 147 the following week. It feels like it was

years ago (it almost was!) that I got the call to prayerfully consider serving as Lay

Director for this Walk. I was thinking recently about the fact that I’ve always been

blessed to be able to say “yes” when it comes to serving on an Emmaus Walk. God

has always given me a schedule that allowed me to participate when it comes to

Emmaus. I hope that I will always be able to say “yes” when God comes asking if I

am willing to serve Him on a Walk. I am firmly convinced that God has used the

Walk to great effect for His Kingdom and pray that we faithfully can continue

that tradition.

 

If you are reading this, you’ve been on the Walk. So, you know how special it truly

is. When we put the cares of the world aside and focus on Christ for 3 days, we

open ourselves to the work that He wants to do in us. We’ve experienced the

transformation that happens through the Walk, and we want to be sure to offer

this experience to others. If you haven’t already done so, ask the Lord if there is

someone that you are supposed to ask to attend this Walk. Let’s not be stingy and

keep this experience for ourselves! The Walk is an amazing tool that God uses to

grow disciples who will have an eternal impact on many peoples’ lives. If you

don’t feel lead to sponsor someone, ask God how else you might serve these

Walks. He can do whatever He wants to do, but he uses these Walks to allow us to

be a part of He is doing. Remember, Christ is counting on you!

 

Please lift up the teams and the pilgrims for the two upcoming walks in prayer. 

 Pray that God will have His way with those of us who are serving, and those that

He has determined should be on these Walks.

 

It is an honor and blessing to serve our Lord through the Emmaus community. I

can’t wait to see how He does what only He can do on these Walks! I am and will

always be grateful that I had the opportunity to serve Him on this Walk. 

 Blessings to you and yours. 

 

DeColores,

 

Tony Gutermuth

Lay Director

Dayspring Emmaus Walk 146



From the Women's Lay Director
BY KAREN ELLIS

Hello My Emmaus Community,

The first time I heard about an Emmaus Walk was from my dear friend in Cincinnati. The

year was 1995, she was battling another round of cancer and she told me about a

weekend that was so wonderful, she couldn’t explain it. When she told me the weekend

was all about spending time with God. I knew then that I wanted to experience the

same beautiful experience. Fast forward to 2007, I was hired at Wall St. United

Methodist Church as the Nursery Director. Over the years, I had forgotten about the

Emmaus Walk. In 2011, my friend, Circle sister and Wall St. member and I were talking

and she mentioned the Emmaus Walk. I told her about my friend and desire to go on a

walk and she said that she would sponsor me. I had heard a little bit about the weekend

and was anxiously waiting to see what all the talk was about.  

I was a Pilgrim on Walk #107. My name is Karen Ellis, and to say that weekend was the

beginning of a wonderful change in my life is an understatement. I have always had the

honor to serve on several Walks and RECS. God has blessed me and I don’t want to

disappoint Him by saying ‘No’ when the opportunity presents itself. When Tess

Brunmeier asked me to serve on her clergy team, she asked if I had aspirations to be a

Lay Director. I told her, ‘No’. She explained that I wouldn’t be able to serve as Lay

Director, I was all right with the decision to serve as clergy. Last Spring, I received the

call from Jerry Van Carlisle asking me to be Lay Director of the Fall Walk. When I told

Jerry Van Carlisle that I had been told that once you serve as clergy, I couldn’t be a Lay

Director, he said, “let me check”.  

The rest is history, throughout this process God had a plan for me.  As we embark on

preparing to receive Pilgrims for Walk #147, I am continuously in awe of how our God

works. Sixteen days out not only did God provide the last team member, filling my

roster, God has opened the door for the amazing team of Walk #147 to bless, serve and

love on 30 Pilgrims. We plan to bless them and help them focus more on God and

hopefully transform their lives during the weekend away from their normal lives. My

prayer is for them to walk away in total awe of what God can do for their lives.

I am so blessed to be a part of this wonderful DaySpring Community. It is with honor

and joy that I am able to serve the Pilgrims and to serve God. to His glory. I am humbled

beyond measure to be here serving God, the Pilgrims through this Community. Please

continue to pray for the Pilgrims, their families and the team as we go through the

weekend. Blessings to you today and always.

DeColores,

Karen J. Ellis, 

Lay Director Walk #147






Upcoming
Walks to
Emmaus

M E N ’ S  S P R I N G  W A L K

 M A R C H  3 1 S T - A P R I L  3 R D ,

2 0 2 2  

W O M E N ’ S  S P R I N G  W A L K  

A P R I L  7 T H - A P R I L  1 0 T H ,  2 0 2 2

S I L V E R  H E I G H T S  C A M P

N E W  A L B A N Y ,  I N D I A N A .



F O L L O W  U P  M E E T I N G  A P R I L

3 0 T H

 4 : 3 0  P I L G R I M S

5 : 3 0  C O M M U N I T Y  

A T  S I L V E R  H E I G H T S

M E A T  W I L L  B E  P R O V I D E D .

W E  A R E  A S K I N G  T H A T  Y O U

B R I N G  A N  I T E M  T H A T  Y O U R

L A S T  N A M E  F A L L S  U N D E R .  

A - N  -  S I D E  /  S A L A D  

M - Z  -  D E S S E R T  /  D R I N K



M E N ’ S  F A L L  W A L K

O C T O B E R  1 3 T H - O C T O B E R

1 6 T H ,  2 0 2 2  

W O M E N ’ S  F A L L  W A L K  

O C T O B E R  2 0 T H - O C T O B E R

2 3 R D ,  2 0 2 2  

S I L V E R  H E I G H T S  C A M P

N E W  A L B A N Y ,  I N D I A N A .



B E  I N  P R A Y E R  F O R  T H O S E

Y O U  A N D  O T H E R S  M I G H T

S P O N S O R .

Prayer Charts
Dayspring Women's walk #147

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050
b4ba9a82ba2fc1-dayspring

Men's Emmaus Men's Walk #146
Prayer Chart

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/80
50b4ba9a82ba2fc1-mens 

Candlelight
Men's

April 2, 2022
Women's 

April 9, 2022



Park at Scribner Middle
School

Shuttles begin at 6:30 PM

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050b4ba9a82ba2fc1-dayspring
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050b4ba9a82ba2fc1-mens






Upcoming REC Events
Harrison County REC

Men May 13-15 

Women May 20-22




Washington County REC 

Men’s #20 July 8-10

 Women’s #13 July 15-17




Candlelight locations to be

announced.

We have lay directors for our

Labor Day weekend flight!

Susan Macy and Jeremy

Sabala have agreed to lead

the weekend.

Please pray for them and their

unknown team members as

well as our caterpillars. Know

someone who wants to

attend? Please consider

sponsoring them! We can't

wait for the weekend to take

flight!

Chrysalis NewsChrysalis News



The Emmaus Board is looking
for a replacement for Phyllis

Krush who has served the
Emmaus community faithfully
for many years as Treasurer.
We are looking for someone

experienced with QuickBooks.
If you have this skill and are

interested in serving the
DaySpring Emmaus

community, please contact
Craig Harris at 502-494-2070.



Websites to knowWebsites to know
www.dayspringemmaus.org

www.dayspringrec.org
www.cornerstonechrysalis.com

DaySpring Emmaus Community (Southern IN)
Request to join the closed group. You are able to
keep updated on the latest news, request prayer,

and keep in touch with the community.

Do you still need sponsorship
training?

Contact Ryan Watson
812-620-0550

Rgwatson.rw@gmail.com



NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTION ORDER FORM



If you wish to receive a printed edition of The Light, please complete this form and mail it to the address below.
Subscriptions are $10/year.

To receive The Light by email, please go to www.dayspringemmaus.org, click on the link: The Light, then click
Subscribe. 



Name: ___________________________________________________



Phone #: ____________________________



Mailing Address: ______________________________________________



__________________________________________________



__________________________________________________



Make checks payable to DaySpring Emmaus Community and mail with this form to: 

Ty Anderson
PO Box 681

New Albany IN 47151

What is a Reunion Group?
The Emmaus group reunion is a small accountability group of two to

twelve persons who have usually participated in the three-day Walk to
Emmaus and who want to continue their pursuit of a life lived wholly

in the grace of God. These small follow-up groups help pilgrims
translate the message conveyed on the Walk to Emmaus weekend

into a daily walk with Christ. With the regular support of a few faithful
friends, the gift of God's love in Jesus Christ becomes a lifestyle of

Christian discipleship through the threefold discipline of piety, study,
and action. Group reunions meet at regular times, usually weekly for
an hour. The meeting consists of persons' sharing the stories of their
walk with Christ during the past week. Members listen to one another,

celebrate the grace of God in each person's life, and reinforce each
one's core commitment to living in union with Christ in all facets of

daily life. Members express that reinforcement through gentle
accountability, encouragement, and support of one's stated discipline

and plans.
Excerpted from The Group Reunion by Stephen D. Bryant. Copyright

© 1995 by The Upper Room





Time Sensitive Material 
Return Service Requested

DaySpring Emmaus Community of
So. Indiana 

P.O. Box 681 
New Albany, IN 47151


